
 
ALEDO ISD BOARD MEETING TEMPLATE 

 
MEETING DATE:  May 20, 2013 
 
AGENDA ITEM:  Annual School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) Report 
 
ALIGNS TO BOARD PRIORITY: 

• Safety – The District will maintain a safe and orderly environment. 
 
PRESENTER:  Kathy Allen and SHAC Member 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: The Aledo ISD SHAC consists of 28 members and 
began meeting in October 2012.  The committee met a total of four times during the 
2012-2013 school year.  Each year, the SHAC committee is charged with the 
responsibility for making a formal report to the School Board summarizing the 
committee’s activities for the year. Below is a synopsis of the committee activities for the 
2012-2013 school year. 
 

• October 22, 2012 
o Welcomed new members 
o Established meeting calendar for the 2012-2013 school year 
o Reviewed the mission statement 
o Reviewed the May 2012 SHAC presentation to the School Board 
o Viewed and approved the video, “Human Body in Action: Reproduction 

and the Endocrine System” 
o Patty Willhite shared the new USDA calorie guidelines for school meals 

and how the guidelines affect food offerings for students 
• December 3, 2012 

o Unanimously elected Diane Taylor to serve as the parent co-chair 
o Reviewed AISD SHAC Constitution 
o Scott Kessel shared anti-bullying video used to train all AISD employees, 

including DCS bus drivers, parents, and students during the months of 
August- October   

o Viewed links to new District anti-bullying resources located on School 
Fusion 

o Viewed link to anonymous bullying report system located on School 
Fusion  

• February 4, 2013 
o Viewed presentation from Leukemia/Lymphoma Society – a fund raiser 

was conducted by the Vandagriff campus to support their student without 
including the student education portion of the program 



o Scott Kessel shared information about two suicide prevention programs 
(Life Line and Signs of Suicide) the district is researching for review by the 
SHAC committee 

• April 8, 2013 
o Reviewed and approved child abuse awareness materials to be distributed 

to students and staff 
o Reviewed and approved the required parent notification letter explaining 

the districts sex education program and parent options for student 
participation. 

o Patty Willhite update on food choice video to be used for 2013-2014 
school year 

o Laura Cooper update on fall 2013 immunization clinics and lice policy 
o Kathy Allen update on status of suicide prevention materials 
o Reviewed draft of May Board of Trustees report 

• Plans for the 2013-2014 School Year 
o Review and enact new legislative requirements as they pertain to SHAC 
o Select a suicide prevention program to be implemented at the secondary 

level  
o Continue to review new human sexuality materials and guest speakers as 

needed 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATIONS:  This is a report item only 
 
FISCAL NOTE: There no fiscal implication  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION:  None 


